
 

 

 

The Cathedral parish acknowledges the Whadjuk people 
of the Noongar nation, the Traditional Owners who have 

walked upon and cared for this land for thousands of 
years. We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual 
attachment and relationship of Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander peoples to this country and commit 
ourselves to the ongoing journey of reconciliation. 

_______________________________________________ 

CATHEDRAL PARISH 
St Mary’s Cathedral, St Francis Xavier Church, All Saints Chapel 

 

MOST REV. TIMOTHY COSTELLOE SDB 
 

Fr Sean Fernandez 
 dean.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au 

Fr Richard “Rich” Rutkauskas 
richard.rutkauskas@perthcatholic.org.au 

Fr Israel “Izzy” Quirit 
israel.quirit@perthcatholic.org.au 

Fr Richard Smith and Bonnie the dog 
richard.smith@perthcatholic.org.au 

 
CATHEDRAL ADMINISTRATION 

Victor “Vicky” Hoa  
manager.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au 

25 Victoria Avenue , Whadjuk Country, Perth WA 6000 
 9223 1350 | cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au   

smcperth.org.au 
______________________________________________________________________ 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Jessica Patterson    chair.ppc@smcperth.org.au 
Jet Bautista   secretary.ppc@smcperth.org.au 

 

Damien Bowen, Ann Brown, Michael Carren, Fr Israel 
Quirit, Anna Rowe, Fr Sean, Joan Lim, Tony Meyrick. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

CATHEDRAL SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS  
1300 011 102 

smc.tiny.us/safe 
Josephine Cabagyo - j.cabagyo@smcperth.org.au 

Sally Cook - s.cook@smcperth.org.au 
Lyn Schwan - l.schwan@smcperth.org.au 

Lucia Steeman - l.steeman@smcperth.org.au 
Ann Brown - a.brown@smcperth.org.au  

Joan Lim - j.lim@smcperth.org.au 
Anne Engelbrecht - a.engelbrecht@smcperth.org.au 

Benna Masbate – b.masbate@smcperth.org.au 
 

The Cathedral toilets are downstairs and 
accessible to the public. Please ensure that 
children are accompanied when they go to 
the toilets. Let’s work together to build a 
safe environment for children and 
vulnerable adults. Contact our 
safeguarding officers if you have any 
concerns or questions. 

1ST SUNDAY OF ADVENT YEAR C 
 

Saturday 26 November  
5:00pm  -  6:00pm Confessions 

6:00pm – Vigil Mass   
 

Sunday 27 November 
8:00 am  -  Mass 
9:30 am  -  Mass 

                               11:00 am  -  Mass 
5:00 pm  -  Mass 

 
Monday – Friday 
8:00am  -  Mass 

11:00am  -  12:00 noon Confession 
12:10pm  -  Mass 

 

Wednesday 
7:30pm  - Miraculous Medal Novena  

 

Friday 
11:00am - Holy Hour 

_________________________________________________________ 
 

NEXT WEEKEND’S ROSTER 
 Saturday 3 December 

 

 6:00 pm     Fr Israel Quirit 
                               (C)  Cynthia Tonkin       
   (R)  Sharon Gregoor      
                      

Sunday 4 December 
 

 8:00 am     Fr Richard Rutkauskas  
                               (C)  Eleanor Le Coultre        
   (R)  Helen Ho        
   (R)  Michael Carren        
 

 9:30 am     Fr Richard Rutkauskas 
                               (C)  Sally-Anne Cook    
   (R)  Leticia Craig        
   (R)  Brendon Norris         
 

         11:00 am     Archbishop Timothy Costelloe  
                          (C)  Bianca Vernie       
   (R)  Anna Rowe         

   (R)  Perry Larson-Pearce        
 

 5:00 pm Fr Richard Smith       
                               (C)  Kevin Clarke        
    (R)  Jacinta Jakovcevic         
    (R)  Christine Stewart    
 

 9:30 am ST FRANCIS XAVIER 
                    Fr Israel Quirit 
                      (R)  Rosanne  
    (R)  Carole 

 

 
FROM YOUR PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL The PPC has been working on a mission statement which sets out a 

vision for our parish community. May it provoke and inspire all of us. 
 

We strive to be an inspiring Catholic community in the heart of our city, welcoming everyone and providing 

sanctuary for the marginalized, the sorrowful and the seeker of Jesus’ love. 
 

MASS GREETERS  Mass Greeters are to be introduced over the next month for Weekend Masses. Interested 

Parishioners are asked to contact the Parish Office on 0892231350 or by email cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au 

and you will be followed up. We are looking for at least 3 for each Mass. 
 

PIETY STALL RAFFLE The piety stall is running a Christmas Raffle. The raffle tickets can be bought at the piety stall 

at $5 each. Ticket holders stand a chance to win a Nativity set valued at $350. Come grab your tickets now! The 

winning ticket will be drawn at the 11am Mass on 4 December. Individual purchase of Nativity set at $350 is also 

available.  
 

ARE YOU BUYING ETHICAL CHOCOLATE THIS CHRISTMAS SEASON? Did you know that much of the chocolate 

available in Australia comes from cocoa beans picked by children, many of whom have been trafficked or forced 

to work in exploitative conditions?   It is estimated that there are at least 800,000 children working in the cocoa 

industry at present:  5-10% of these have been trafficked.  To ensure that the chocolate you buy has been 

produced in an ethical manner, look for the following labels: Fairtrade, Rainforest Alliance or UTZ.  
 

PLEASE BEWARE OF SCAMS  The Cathedral is aware that there have been emails sent to Parishioners that 

impersonate the Archbishop and Cathedral priests, either requesting for help or donations. With news of recent 

data breaches, it is a timely reminder to all Parishioners to be careful of such scams. If Parishioners wish to donate 

to the Cathedral’s mission and homeless cause, please put your donation into a sealed envelope and place it into 

one of the donation boxes located at the entrance of the Cathedral. Never hand money directly to anyone 

claiming to be a staff or volunteer of the Cathedral. Please contact the Cathedral Office or Duty Guard 

immediately, if you have been approached by person(s) soliciting funds/donations on behalf of the Cathedral’s 

cause. 
 

MERCY CONNECT PERTH  You can make a real difference to the life of a child who often feels isolated and anxious 

at school. With your willingness to form a strong relationship with a child and through your assistance to develop 

language skills, a refugee/migrant student is able to considerably improve his/her capacity to succeed at school 

and in the wider Australian community. As a volunteer for Mercy Connect, you are allocated a student, or a small 

group of students, and you assist at their primary or secondary school for half a day per week during school 

terms. Training is provided and commencement at a school is in February 2023. To request an application dossier, 

please contact Mrs Kristen Soon at: Email: mercyconnectp@mercy.org.au         

Website: www.mercyworks.org.au 
 

CATHOLIC ARCHDIOCESE OF PERTH EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES Catholic Archdiocese of Perth has a number 

of employment opportunities available for suitably qualified persons to join their team and continue the good 

work of the Church. 

For details, refer to https://www.perthcatholic.org.au/Employment.htm. 

For a copy of the Job Description and to submit your application please email:recruitment@perthcatholic.org.au 

• Manager, Wellbeing, Health and Safety - Permanent, Full-Time (listed on SEEK) 

• Manager, Executive Services (Episcopal Services) - Permanent, Full-Time (listed on SEEK) 

• Coordinator, Wellbeing, Health and Safety – Permanent, Full-Time 

• Finance Officer – Fixed Term (12 Months) Full-Time 

• Systems Accountant – Fixed Term (12 Months) Full-Time 


